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Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

On site 4/9/2022
Present: Teo Greenstreet (Chair), Richard McQuinn (Treasurer), John White, Fran Allen, Helen Parker, Pete Walpole, Joe Walpole, Sasha Falaleev, Rosie Bahr, Sarah Burnell, Scott Allen, Matilda Allen, Rory Allen and Matt Coster (Council Ranger)
Apologies: Debbie Siva-Jothy was unable to attend
1. The minutes of the 2021 AGM were received as accurate and proposed by Helen and seconded by Fran.
2. Matters arising

The considerarion of a second bench near the fruit trees is ongoing
Signage and other entrances other than Crimicar Road entrance is ongoing

3. Chair’s Report 
Workdays 

The re-opening process following the Covid 19 Pandemic meant that workdays could restart in October 2021 although subject to SCC sign off of the risk assessment.
3oth October  Saturday

28th November

12th December: Jolly Holly 

23rd January

20th February

20th March

Initially attendance numbers were very low but have steadily picked up. A flier was distributed in October 21.   

The meadow was cut and scarified in the autumn to continue its development as a wild meadow. It was cut at a number of levels to test the most effective cutting regime. 

Jolly Holly was once again a resounding success with over 15 wreaths made and a number of new attendees and young people. 

Work commenced on clearing a glade area near to the top path. 

The delayed 2020-21 AGM was held online on 10th November.  A moth study undertaken by Mike Siva-Jothy was also presented with an accompanying powerpoint presentation. Many thanks Mike
Installation of an artwork/map, created by Vanessa, on 22/7/21. This was reported in the Sheffield Telegragh (see end of the minutes, below) and in the Star. Here’s the press release:
The Friends of Gilcrest Woods and Meadow have today unveiled a new piece of artwork illustrating the beauty of this pocket Urban Nature Park tucked away off Crimicar Lane in Fulwood, S10. Created by Friend’s Group member Vanessa Roberts, the work provides both a guide to the park and beautifully illustrates the range of flowers, trees and wildlife that can be found there.

Teo Greenstreet, Chair of Friends of Gilcrest Woods and Meadow said “The Friends Group was established to promote the sympathetic care and conservation of Gilcrest Woods and Meadow, and that is exactly what this display does so well. Vanessa has created something that really promotes our appreciation of this local wild space that has seen so much more use over the lockdowns and we hope promotes even more physical activity and enjoyment of what is around us”

Alex Archer, representative of the Co-op, said “Helping people reconnect with nature is one of the Co-op’s  aims. We see it as a really important way to help society engage with changes we need to make. The work of FoGWaM and this artwork do exactly that and what you are doing at a local level is central to what the Co-op is about, and we thank you for all the work you do.”

Sivil Building Development Update 
Ongoing monitoring of Tree Protection Order

Reporting of various debris and boulders falling over the path and complaint made of cracking of the concrete steps leading to Hallamshire Drive.

As ever our appreciation goes to Sheffield City Council rangers, particularly to Matt Coster. 

The following actions and items from the site walk round were noted:
a. Mowing regime: annual mow and scarifying to weaken richness of soil to promote wildflower meadow development: noted some return of Yellow Rattle – “the meadow maker” as a sign of development; establishment of meadow could take 3 – 5years. 
b. Considered oak at the top of the field for evidence as a veteran/ancient oak. Consider talking to ecology team to get ring data and assess.

c. The side path considered by all to be a great success allowing access through out the year. The deadwood fencing also appreciated as a sign that the meadow is being taken care of. Noted the path needs to be clearer of bramble to a minimum width of 1.2m.

d. Bramble alongside path to be cut back to drop line of the poplar trees. 

e. The fruit trees clearly having a good year. They will need pruning. The plum tree however is diseased and likely not to survive. Needs diseased stems and fruit cutting and removing and incinerating.
f. The large holly beyond the fruit trees is dying back and will need monitoring.

g. Matt proposing to dig out the pond to a much deeper level to be less ephemeral, this will involve large digging gear on site. Potential for more flag irises to be moved from the top of the field

h. Noted desire line path half way up the steps that needs discouraging through blocking the route.

i. Also noted that lower part of the steps path is showing signs of wear and may need revetment 

j. At the bluebell area noted the success of the holly cut back undertaken last year. Need to clear bramble and cut back holly at top of bluebell area
k. Noted need to clear the bird boxes this autumn

l. May need to clear some tree canopy from blueberry and heath area
m. Continue to monitor protected trees on the boundary to new development – particularly for limbs being removed. Teo reminded people that should anyone spot a tree being taken down near the top path the TPO map is on the web site and can be used to check against.

n. Check out knowledge of boundary around location of former electricity transformer
o. Noted progress of whips planted on new build boundary

p. Noted need to cut back branches on top path that is causing split in path

q. New graffiti noted above top path – need to block entrance to that area

r. Noted significantly less Japanese knotweed

s. Noted work undertaken by group to protect badger set where unauthorized holly cutting and dumping of cuttings has taken place, disturbing the set

t. Group to monitor Larch trees for Remoram disease: brown needles in spring, weeping pores or sap

u. New clearing noted and new den uncovered in it including chairs; damage to trees through screwing of panels and doors to them and evidence of a fire. Group to rethink the idea of the clearing.

3. Treasurer’s Report  (accepted by Teo and seconded by Helen)
See the bank account transactions and balance for the year attached. Richard explained that significant income last year was from Co-op’s donation, so that the Friends had a starting balance of £2919.65 at April 2021 financial year. This now stands at £1636.57, following our commissioning of the interpretation board installed at the main entrance and overheads of web site maintenance and print costs.
Noted if considering further fundraising need to stay in contact with Local Area Committees and Sheffield Green Space Forum which Fogwam are members of and through whom we get insurance cover.
4. Election of Management Committee
Helen Parker has stepped down from the Committee as she is due to move away from the area. Helen was warmly thanked and her commitment and hard work were applauded. Invitation to join the committee was made at the meeting or through email to fogwam@gmial.com.  Rosie proposed that Teo Greenstreet (Chair) Richard McQuinn (Treasure), Debbie Siva-Jothy and John White be re-elected to the committee and this was seconded by Sacha. 
5. A.O.B

No further business and the Meeting Closed
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